To: 
Cape Elizabeth Town Council 

From:   Michael K. McGovern

Re: 
Fort Williams Park Update 
Date:
September 27, 2011
The Town Council has encouraged the Fort Williams Advisory Commission and municipal staff to undertake a number of projects and studies involving Fort Williams Park stewardship.

Revenue Generation 
We hope to have the larger of the Officer’s Row buildings leased in the next month.  Facilities Director Greg Marles has been working with two potential tenants and net income should exceed $20,000 annually.  With $16,225 anticipated from the smaller of the two buildings, the Officer’s Row income will be over $36,000 annually.

The concession pilot program will soon be reviewed by the Fort Williams Advisory Commission. The income to the Town this year is $9,000.

The Beach to Beacon race paid $25,000 for the use of Fort Williams Park.  Other site use fees will generate about $4,000 this fiscal year.  

The donation boxes have taken in about $6,000 since July 1, 2011.  A total of $8,000 is anticipated for the fiscal year. 

The picnic shelter is anticipated to generate $20,000 in income. 
We are therefore on track to generate about $102,000 in annualized income for the park. In FY 2010, we generated $26,866 in income to the Fort Williams Park capital fund.

The short-term goal in a report written last year was for the town to provide $80,000 additional in annual maintenance monies from the general fund and $80,000 in additional monies raised in the park for the Fort Williams Park capital fund. The FY 2012 budget provided the additional $80,000 in maintenance monies.  The revenue projections show that we are generating an additional $75,000+ in capital money assuming the new leases are approved so taken together we are at 97% of the short term goal. 

Master Plan Process and Business Plan 
The Fort Williams Advisory Commission is working on updating the master plan for Fort Williams Park. They have met with different park constituencies and held a public forum in late September. They also conducted a public survey that provided useful information.  The committee has been assisted by Mitchell Associates in a $28,000 contract. 

The business plan aspect of their study is on hold awaiting to see what specific areas the Fort Williams Advisory Commission is considering for inclusion in the park master plan. 

A report from the Fort Williams Advisory Commission is anticipated early in 2012. 

Municipal Projects in the Park 

Thanks to the leadership of Bob Malley and additional funding that was provided, a number of projects have occurred in the park this summer.  The stone wall at the old entrance gate was repaired.  The fence along the main entrance road was extended towards Shore Road.  The basketball and tennis courts near the parks maintenance building were totally re-fenced thus making them usable again.  The summer maintenance crew led by Parks Foreman Forrest King has also done an admirably job keeping the grounds up and handling other park operations. 

Arboretum 
The cliff side initial site has been graded and walkways have been installed.  The new views are breathtaking. All of this work has been undertaken by the private arboretum group, their contractors and their volunteers.  The actual plantings on the site are planned for 2012.  The arboretum volunteers are also updating their master plan and the changes will be reviewed by the Town Council at your October 12th meeting. 
Invasive Plants 

The weather conditions have been ideal for invasive plants to grow.  During the upcoming months, we plan to continue with the removal of recent growth using public works forces and we hope to have volunteer assistance. 
